STATE EMERGENCY RESPONSE COMMISSION

INFORMATION & TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE      
Meeting Minutes

April 29, 2015 

Attendees

Jamie Bethard, DNREC


Kenneth Cenci, DNREC

Bill Davis, DNREC 



George Giles, Wilmington LEPC

David Irwin, NCC LEPC


Ming Lau, DPH

Bill McCracken, NCC LEPC


David Mick, KC DPS

Jacob Morente, NCC LEPC


Robert Newman, DSFS

Robert Pritchett, DNREC EPCRA

Charles Stevenson, Sussex LEPC

Christopher Williams, NCC 911

1. Call to order - The meeting was called to order at approximately 9:05 a.m. by the Vice-Chair, Bob Pritchett.  

2. Introductions - Completed

3. Recommendations for IT Committee Chair – The Chair position for the SERC IT Committee is currently vacant.  Per SERC by-laws, the SERC Chair appoints standing committee Chairs, with SERC approval, and each standing committee Chair shall be a voting member of the SERC.  The floor was opened for recommendations and/or volunteers for the position.  Dave Irwin offered to serve as Chair.  A motion was made and unanimously approved to recommend Dave Irwin for appointment as IT Committee Chair.  Bob Pritchett will communicate this to the SERC Executive Director, so it can be included as business at the next SERC meeting.
4. Approach for review/testing of Tier II Manager planning/response capabilities, and submission of bug fixes/enhancements to IDSI – See item 6 below.
5. Plans for training on Tier II Manager system for planners and responders – See item 6 below.
6. Plans for expanding access to Tier II Manger system to Fire Departments – Items 4, 5, and 6 on the agenda were interrelated, so they were addressed together in discussion. 
Bob Pritchett opened the discussion by providing a brief history of the IT Committee and efforts to manage and distribute hazardous chemical inventory data, from initial use of the standalone CAMEO system, to the online Tier II Manager system in use today.  We upgraded to a new version of Tier II Manager last year.  Efforts to date have focused on necessary modifications to address issues with the reporting side of the system used by facilities.  We have an opportunity now to review and request modifications to the planning/response side of the system.  Along with this, we need to review our current strategy for distribution of the data and access to the system for planning and response organizations, including fire departments, and establish a strategy for related training.   
A lengthy discussion ensued concerning options.  To move forward, it was decided that a presentation of the system by the contractor should be arranged for the Committee.  After a review of the system and discussion of overall goals, a sub-committee will be established to work on the details.  Bob Pritchett will work with the contractor to identify possible dates for a Tier II Manager system demo.
7. Old Business - None
8. New Business - None
9. Next meeting date and time – Next meeting date will depend on scheduling with the contractor for a Tier II Manager demo.  (*Next meeting date, to include the demo, has since been established for June 10 at 10:30 a.m., immediately following the SERC meeting at the Fire School in Dover.)
10. Adjournment 
